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rofessor Olasebikan Fakolujo has charged Pmembers of staff to bring forward candid 
opinions and factual observations as the 

management is open to receive such opinions and 
observation for consideration.
Fakolujo stressed the need for dialogue between staff 
and management from time to time; “I assure you, that 
the management team has both the interest of the 
University and that of the Staff at heart, the 
management is also open to your candid opinions and 
factual observations”, he reiterated.
Speaking at the first congregation meeting of the year 
and the first since he assumed duty, Fakolujo said, “we 
need to tighten our belts and support the financial 
discipline measure put in place to recover from the 
seemingly vulnerable position we are currently, and as 
we continue with the struggle of ensuring academic 
excellence and financial stability and sustainability, we 
take this opportunity to thank all staff for their various 
roles in attaining the milestones we have so far.  

While reporting on the achievements of the University 
in the last six months, the Vice-Chancellor said the wife 

rdof late Professor Kola Sonaike, the 3  substantive Vice-
Chancellor of JABU, Dr. (Mrs.) Omolola Sonaike, has 
promised to complete the second part of the Femi 
Sonaike Journalism Building donated by the late Prof. 
Sonaike.

he students of Microbiology of Joseph Ayo T ndBabalola University (JABU) took 2  place 
thduring the 4  Annual Convention competition 

for all Microbiology Students held at the Federal 
University of  Technology Akure.
This was contained in a letter of appreciation 
addressed to the Vice-Chancellor, Professor 
Olaseb ikan  Fako lu jo  fo r  h i s  suppor t  and 
encouragement.
The letter which was signed by the Dean of the 
College, Dr. Damilola Oyedele, the President of the 
Association of Microbiology Students (JABU 
chapter), Roseline Agbotuebo and the Secretary, 
Oluwatosin Olanrewaju reads; “we humbly write this 
letter on behalf of the students of the above named 
association to appreciate your support Sir, during the 

th
4  Annual Convention for all Microbiology Students 
held at Federal University of Technology Akure”.

nd
The letter reads further that, “We were able to attain 2  
position at the Southwest Region. We participated in 

Spelling Bee competition and also at a presentation, 
we are indeed very grateful”

JABU: Second Best at Competition

The Management is Open to your Candid Opinions: 
Fakolujo Advocates

Prof. O.A. Fakolujo 
Vice-Chancellor, JABU
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